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Welcome to the July edition of “Blood Lines”. The intent of the Club’s newsletter is to keep 
members, players and supporters informed about what’s happening at South by recalling the 
highlights of the month just passed and informing on what’s coming up in the month ahead. 
If there are any other areas or aspects of the Club that you would like to see us cover, 
please feel free to submit your suggestions via a return email. 

 

125 YEAR REUNION GALA DINNER  
 
BOOKING PERIOD EXTENDED 
We are a tardy lot ☺ There are still around 50 people who have indicated they are definitely 
attending the 125 Gala Dinner and yet to get their tickets. So, we have extended the booking 
period and the “Trybooking site will now remain open until 8pm Monday 16th July.  
 
The dinner is a strictly ticketed event and there will be no walk-up admission to the venue on 
the night. If you are one of those planning to come and still haven’t got your ticket/s or you 
just hadn’t got organised before the cut-off date and you wanted to come, you need to make 
the most of this second chance. Get on line and grab your tickets before the 16th as there 
won’t be any further opportunities after that. 
 
EVENT UPDATE 
320 plus people have booked and paid to come to the Dinner at the All Seasons on 
Saturday 28th July with 50 plus more to get sorted as outlined above.  
The weekend starts with the casual gathering in the Clubs Social Rooms from 6.00pm on the 
Friday night, 27th July. This will provide the opportunity for an informal catch up with old 
team mates and to have a look at some of the club memorabilia which will be on display.   

The big day of events starts with a home game against traditional rivals Golden Square at 
the QEO on Saturday 28th July. All current and past players/partners, committee, coaches, 
support staff, supporters as well as sponsors new and old are invited to the event. The 
Social Rooms will be open from 11.00am, again to provide an opportunity to catch up with 
people as well as giving a chance for those unable to make the Friday night to view the 
memorabilia display. 

Even if unable to attend the Gala Dinner you are most welcome to attend the Friday night 
social catch-up and/or festivities at the QEO on game day.  An opportunity to renew old 
acquaintances that shouldn’t be missed.  



ACCOMMODATION FOR 125 YEAR REUNION WEEKEND 
All Seasons have allocated a small number of rooms at a special rate for 125 GALA 
weekend attendees if you require accommodation.  Please mention you are attending the 
SBFNC Gala Dinner and ask for their discounted rate.  Contact All Seasons on 03 5443 
8166.  First in best dressed.  

Alternatively, Bendigo Tourism Centre may be able to help you find accommodation.  Phone 
03 5434 6060, Email: tourism@bendigo.vic.gov.au or Website: www.bendigotourism.com  

VOLUNTEERS WANTED  
As we approach the 125 Reunion weekend in under 4 weeks’ time, there are many little 
tasks/jobs that require doing (e.g. Memorabilia display setup, door people at Gala Night to 
check tickets and show people to tables, etc, etc). Don’t leave it to the same old few.   We 
URGENTLY need people to contact us to volunteer their services – if you can help out 
please contact Stephen Dean on msdean@bigpond.com 0437 299 063 or Alan Ellis on 
alan_ellis@bigpond.com 0427 427 627. 

WANTED URGENTLY  
Does anyone have one of the old lace up SBFNC jumpers?  As part of the display at All 
Seasons we would love to borrow this for the 125 Gala Weekend.  Please contact Stephen 
Dean on msdean@bigpond.com 0437 299 063 or Alan Ellis on alan_ellis@bigpond.com 
0427 427 627 

Stephen Dean 
125 Committee Chair 
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2018 LIFE MEMBERS LUNCH 

     
    President Rick Townsend welcomes the Life  

    Members to the 2018 Lunch  

              
  Stephanie Smith pictured between Brian & Jill          Wally Walker, Frank Hill, David Dean and Ken 

  Clapham enjoying the afternoon.                                 Connaughton at the Life Members Lunch 

      
Neville Clarke, Noel Bruhn & Rick Coburn catch         Mal Balnaves, Rob Bakes & John Hardinge  

up on the day  

 

The Annual Life Member’s 
Luncheon was again a big 
success. 
Planned, organised and emceed 
on the day by Life Member Garry 
Smith the day was enjoyed by 30+ 
Life Members, all of whom have 
done so much for the Club over the 
years and in many cases continue 
to do so. 

The event was opened by 
President Rick Townsend who 
welcomed all in attendance and 
gave a brief overview on current 
club matters and upcoming events. 
 
Guests then enjoyed an excellent 
lunch, provided by our good 
sponsors The Old Boundary Hotel   

 



SPORTS CHAPLAINCY – A View From The Sidelines 

A wise man by the name of Solomon once said, “I have seen something else under the sun: 
The race is not to the swift or the battle to the strong, nor does food come to the wise, or 
wealth to the brilliant or favour to the learned; but time and chance happen to them all.” 
 
Any sports enthusiast will be aware of the thrill of victory and the agony of defeat. Some 
athletes work hard and experience the heights of success while others; they do the same 
amount of training but miss out on the glory and fame of success. Australia’s efforts in the 
recent World Cup are a great example of this. Each of these Socceroos has worked hard 
over the past four years and yet the joy of making it through these recent qualifying rounds 
into the Top 16 has eluded them once again. The experience of the Socceroos echoes the 
wise words of Solomon – one can train endlessly, eat well, get sponsored, and know one’s 
sport, but with no guarantees of success.  
 
A few years ago I was training and preparing for the half marathon in Melbourne. I’d done all 
the hard work in preparation and about three weeks out from the race I tweaked my 
hamstring while running preventing me from participating in the race. I was so disappointed 
knowing that this race was gone and I was going to have to watch from the sidelines. 
 
As athletes, we can do all the right things with no guarantee of success. Are you feeling as if 
life is not going as expected? That your hard work isn’t paying off? Solomon reminds us that 
troubles will come and go, as that’s a part of life. So in the end, it’s what you do in the midst 
of trouble that really matters the most in life.  
 
Vince Lombardi, a famous NFL player and coach of the Green Bay Packers, had some wise 
advice for tough times. Having experienced both the thrill of victory and the agony of defeat, 
he said, “It’s not whether you get knocked down…” that matters, but rather “…it’s whether 
you get up.” What matters most in life is getting up and trying again.  
 
Let’s enjoy our sport. Let’s make sure that we don’t allow our victories or our defeats to 
define us. And if we’re getting knocked around, let’s make sure we keep getting up and 
trying again. 
 
Loitering With Intent 
 
Dave Lovell 
South Bendigo FNC Chaplain 
0408 413 026 

               
 
 



NETBALL NEWS 

100 GAME MILESTONE FOR ZOE JOHNSTON 

Congratulations Zoe Johnston on reaching your 100 game milestone at the QEO in the 
Round 11 game against our traditional rivals Sandhurst. What a loyal, dedicated role model 
Zoe has been for our Club. 
There was a small presentation made to Zoe before her at 12.45pm on the netball court by 
President Rick Townsend. 
A good number of supporters were present to congratulate Zoe on her fantastic 
achievement, including Fran Brown South Bendigo’s first ever Netball President and a Life 
Member of the Club. Fran is Zoe’s player sponsor in 2018. 

 
Zoe following her presentation with Senior Netball Coach Jannelle Hobbs  

and President Rick Townsend 

 
Zoe pictured with her 2018 Player Sponsor and South Bendigo FNC’s first  

Netball President Fran Brown 



PLAYER PROFILES 
 
Paige Randall  
  

             
 

Molly Johnston 

 

 

 

 

 

Paige Randall plays in the  
Goal Shooter/Goal Attack 
positions. 
Previous clubs: Colbinabbin, 
Golden Square and 
Lockington Bamawn where 
she was the A Grade coach 
in 2017 
Paige put in an outstanding 
preseason working super 
hard on her strength and 
fitness and this has paid off 
in match play with her 
consistency and high 
shooting percentages. 
A great person to have at 
South on and off the court. 
 

Molly Johnston plays in our A 
Grade side in Wing Defence / 
Goal Defence positions. 
Molly continues to work hard at 
training and always gives 100% 
on game day. 
Played her junior Netball for 
Sandhurst before crossing g to 
South. 
For someone so tall her speed 
and footwork is a real strength 
 
 



SNAPS FROM THE SIDELINES  
Round 10 V Gisborne at The QEO – Pictures: Noni Hyett Bendigo Advertiser 

 

   

 



JUNIOR NETBALL 

BSNA 2018 Winter Competition  

We are now over half way through the 2018 Winter Season and, with six games of the 
regular season left to play, a number of our teams are already thinking about finals!  All of 
our teams are continuing to do a wonderful job showing great energy and enthusiasm and 
representing the Club with great pride!   
 
Round 7 Results 
Section 2 
South Bendigo Gold 28 – 18 Kangaroo Diamonds 
Section 3A 
South Bendigo Silver 21 – 27 Girton Silver 
Section 3B 
South Bendigo Bronze 11 – 23 Girton Emeralds 
South Bendigo Red – BYE 
Section 3C  
South Bendigo Black 27 – 33 Victory Warriors 
South Bendigo White 22 – 19 Flames Inferno 
Section 13A 
South Bendigo Orange 13 – 14 Zodiac Meteors 
Section 13C 
South Bendigo Yellow 15 – 5 Kangaroo Sapphires 
Grade 6B 
South Bendigo Blue 25 – 0 Girton Maroon 
South Bendigo Green 16 – 9 St Killian’s Yellow  
 
Round 8 Results 
Section 2 
South Bendigo Gold 23 – MGYCWE Gold 17 
Section 3A 
South Bendigo Silver 15 – 20 Golden Square Miners 
Section 3B 
South Bendigo Bronze 10 – 25 Eaglehawk Navy 
South Bendigo Red 25 – 19 Golden Square Stars 
Section 3C  
South Bendigo Black 9 – 23 Girton Jade 
South Bendigo White 13 – 23 Storm Typhoon 
Section 13A 
South Bendigo Orange 10 – 29 Flames Scorchers 
Section 13C 
South Bendigo Yellow 11 – 17 Storm Heatwave 
Grade 6B 
South Bendigo Blue 27 – 1 Storm Thunderbolts 
South Bendigo Green 17 – 5 Flames Fire  
 
Round 9 Results 
Section 2 
South Bendigo Gold 33-39 Zodiacs Capricorn 
Section 3A 
South Bendigo Silver 12 – 29 Sandhurst Vikings 
Section 3B 
South Bendigo Bronze 10 – 22 Sandhurst Sparks 
South Bendigo Red 40 – 12 Girton Sapphires 
Section 3C  
South Bendigo Black Bye  
South Bendigo White 13 – 29 Girton Jade 
Section 13A 
South Bendigo Orange 20 – 30 Storm Vortex 



Section 13C 
South Bendigo Yellow 28 – 17 Jets Jade 
Grade 6B 
South Bendigo Blue 19 – 3 MGYCWE Yellow 
South Bendigo Green 14 – 19 Flames Sparks  
 
Round 10 Results 
Section 2 
South Bendigo Gold 32-25 Jets Diamonds 
Section 3A 
South Bendigo Silver 16 – 12 Zodiacs Geminis 
Section 3B 
South Bendigo Bronze 31 – 12 Golden Square Stars 
South Bendigo Red 24 – 12 Eaglehawk Navy 
Section 3C  
South Bendigo Black 21 – 17 South Bendigo White  
Section 13A 
South Bendigo Orange 16 – 32 Storm Lightening  
Section 13C 
South Bendigo Yellow 25 – 12 Falcons Force 
Grade 6B 
South Bendigo Blue 20 – 13 South Bendigo Green  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The two Grade 6B teams played against each other on Saturday 30 June and approached 

the the game with great character and plenty of energy and enthusiasm!  It was wonderful to 

see the girls and the coaches come together after the game to embrace and congratulate 

each other!   

 



NETFIT Netball Clinic 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SALT (Sport and Life Training) 

The second SALT (Sport and Life Training) session took place on Tuesday19th June and 
was aimed at our 10yo-13yo netballers and footballers.  Titled, Strong is the New Pretty – 
Unstoppable, this course is designed to highlight the differences in the attitudes and beliefs 
of 10-13 year old girls compared with teenagers experiencing puberty. The changes that 
happen to many teenagers at puberty are identified and pre-pubescent girls are prepared to 
be able to recognise these changes so they can avoid being negatively impacted by these 
external influences. Topics covered included self-esteem, popularity, respect, peer pressure 
and the importance of listening to the right voices. 

 

Dates to Remember 

EVENT DATE TIME VENUE 

NETFIT Clinic Thursday 5th July 
5.00pm-6.00pm 
6.15pm-7.15pm 

Harry Trott 

BSNA no play – 
School Holidays 

Friday 6th / Saturday 7th July & 

Friday 13th / Saturday 14th July 
n/a Flora Hill Stadium 

BSNA Final Round 
Friday 24th / Saturday 25th 
August 

n/a Flora Hill Stadium 

BSNA Grand Finals 
Friday 14th / Saturday 15th 
September 

n/a Flora Hill Stadium 

Junior Netball 
Presentation Night 

Wednesday 19th September To be advised QEO Club Rooms 

 

 

 
 

On Thursday 5th July, the South Bendigo Senior and Junior 

Netballers have the opportunity to join former Vixens, Swifts 

and Giants superstar Sarah Wall for a high intensity training 

session – this is a very exciting event for the Club and we look 

forward to all of our players benefiting from the experience and 

knowledge of such a leading netballer and fitness trailblazer!  

 



 

SPONSOR OF THE MONTH 

 

 
 

 
• 63 High Street, Bendigo, Phone: 03 5441 4666 

• 144-146 Condon Street, Bendigo, Phone: 03 5443 9763 

• 166-170 High Street, Kangaroo Flat, Phone: 03 5447 0644 

 

 
 

 
 

SUPPORT THE SPONSORS WHO SUPPORT OUR CLUB 

 
 



 
FOOTBALL NEWS 

 
 
 
SENIORS 
The past month has definitely not gone the way we had hoped for the senior team, with 
losses to Strathfieldsaye, Gisborne, Kyneton and Sandhurst. We have shown in patches our 
ability to match the best, however haven’t been able to string together a full four quarter 
performance. Although disappointed the boys have continually regrouped and are working 
hard as a team to turn their form around.  
 
On a more positive note it’s been great to see some of the club’s future stars step up and 
play senior football over the past month. Congratulations to Sam Maher, Jesse Sheahan, 
and Kade Blow who all have successfully made their senior debuts 
ts and provide excitement for years to come. Also, congratulations to Brayden Torpey, who 
was rewarded for his consistent form and was selected in the training squad for Vic Country 
under 19s.  
 
As coaches we still have huge belief in the playing group and will be working hard alongside 
them to deliver the consistent exciting football we know they are capable of.  
The coaches and players would like to acknowledge the great work by our medical staff. 
Emily, Dave and John do an amazing job supporting the playing group and we all thank 
them enormously. The other volunteers, from Johnny on the interchange bench to Adrian 
and other helpers who run the water for the players, to the time keepers Ron, Robin, Damien 
and the other lads who help, it is much appreciated. It is the volunteers who keep the club 
going and we truly thank you all. 
 
Thanks to all the supporters and sponsors for their ongoing support. I’m looking forward to 
the next few months ahead as we turn our season around.  
Cheers 
Brady Childs  
 
 

 



RESERVES 
Well the first half of the year is truly done and dusted, and it seems like only a few weeks 
ago that we were in Kyneton for Round 1.  

Kyneton in Round 1 at Kyneton, we thought we might have actually got a decent day! How 
wrong we were! 8 degrees and raining sideways is what we did get. In what was a hard slog 
for both sides the boys fought hard and came away with the win.  

Up next we had Sandhurst at the QEO. We started off the game well and then got struck 
down with a few injuries which hurt our rotations on what was a hot day and a stark contrast 
to the week before. The boys gave it all they had in trying circumstances and should be 
proud of their efforts. We took away confidence knowing that we can match it with them and 
left us looking forward to getting another crack at them later on in the year.  

Since then the reserve boys have built throughout the year and implementing the game plan 
has been a high priority along with enjoying our footy and building a team and team culture 
that we want. We have taken on and defeated Maryborough, Golden square, Castlemaine, 
Kangaroo Flat and Gisborne. We gave Eaglehawk a big scare but unfortunately did not get 
the chocolates, but we will deal with that next time around. 

A highlight for us so far this year is our sensational win over Strathfieldsaye on their home 
turf. The boys just wanted the win and we got it. The group took a lot of confidence from this 
and will continue to work on the parts of our game that will, with hard work and commitment, 
see us finish the year strongly. We have had a few players come and go from the group but 
the belief we have instilled is soon transferred onto incoming members of the group. 

This group is capable of anything and is just a fantastic group of people to be involved with. 

Cheers 
Dan and Smythie 

 

UNDER 18’s 
Well it’s certainly a bit of an in different season for the under 18’s this year with both 
Maryborough and Castlemaine not fielding under 18 teams. This resulted in South 18’s 
having three weeks off football (interleague as well) not ideal that’s for sure. In saying this 
we have started the season extremely well with 2 wins, 1 draw and 1 loss over the four 
games played. The pleasing sign is the development that we are starting to see as we have 
a mix this year of top agers, players coming up from the 16’s and also some new players to 
the club. We knew it would take a bit for the lads to understand each other and to also 
understand the way I coach. 

Round 1 Kyneton: 
Some of the worse conditions I have seen in Kyneton especially for April. The lads played 
some exciting footy in the wet cold and windy conditions winning by 12 goals. Better players 
for the day included Mitch Goodwin, Nathan Leed & Kade Blow. 

Round 2 Sandhurst: 
Wasn’t such a good day football wise although the weather was the complete opposite to the 
week before. Sandhurst got on top early and we allowed them to play their brand of football 
that really hurt us going down by 14 goals.  



It was a really good learning curve for the lads to see firsthand what a good side can do 
when committed over four quarters. Better players being Josh Connelly, Darcy Bakes and 
Will Tobin. 

Round 5 Golden Square: 
Really exciting game off football that resulted in a draw. This has really been the turning 
point of our season where the game plan and structures are being implemented and most 
importantly the players are understanding what it takes to be a competitive football side. At 
half time we were a couple of goals down with Square kicking with the breeze, we asked the 
players to play defensive football for 20 mins maintaining our position in the game allowing 
us to win the game in the last 20 mins. At 3 quarter time we were 25 points down but had 
plenty of confidence that we could run over the top of Square and that we did only for the 
scoreboard to reflect a draw at the end of the game. It was a fantastic effort that gave the 
players some much needed confidence and belief that we are a good football side. Better 
players: Aaron Gundry, Will Tobin and Josh Connelly. 

Round 6 Eaglehawk: Eaglehawk at Eaglehawk is one of the toughest games you play during 
the home and away season. To their credit Eaglehawk threw everything at the players but 
with a good start we were able to maintain our position and ended up winning by 5 goals. 
Better Players: Alexander Smith-Ralph, Will Allen and Kade Blow. 

Round 7 Kangaroo Flat: 
First game of the year at Harry Trot for the year didn’t go the way we would have liked. The 
lads maintained their position on the game and played an exciting brand of football for small 
pockets of the game, unfortunately Flat got on top in the last and won by 5 goals. Best 
players being Josh Connolly, Will Allen and Darcy Bakes. 

Round 8 Strathfieldsaye: 
Fantastic game even though we went down by 4 goals. 15 mins of football in the third 
quarter cost us greatly, however the endeavour and commitment that the lads showed 
proved they have the ability to match it with the better sides. 

Congratulations to Will Allen, Will Tobin and Aaron Gundry who all represented the club at 
interleague level down in Warrnambool on 19.05.2018.  

Congrats also to Kade Blow who made his senior debut. Kade is a fantastic example of a 
young bloke that just loves to play football. He has come through our juniors from playing 
under 10’s to making his senior debut. Congrats Blowie it’s a fantastic achievement. Kade’s 
other passion is fishing, do yourself a favour and google KD Fishing. 

The lads are certainly commencing to play some of their better football and I expect that it 
will only improve further over the remaining games of the season. 

Cheers 
Torps (Neale Torpy) 

 



YOUNG BLOOD SELECTED IN VIC COUNTRY U19 SQUAD 
 
Congratulations to Brayden Torpey for being selected in the initial Vic Country U19 squads. 
Other BFNL players to be selected are Jack Scanlon, Gisborne, Bailey Henderson, Lachlan 
Gill and Lachy Wallace, Strathfieldsaye. 
Through selection in the squad Torpey has been recognised as being amongst the top 
community football talent from across the state and will have the chance to don the 
representative jumper in the 2018 AFL Victoria Under 19 challenge Cup. 
 
Brayden’s transition to the backline this year has seen him play some very good football in 
the Bloods senior side. A first rate user of the ball his left foot has created numerous 
opportunities for the Bloods coming out of the backline this season. 
 
Damian Sexton will lead the next generation of country Victoria talent as coach of the Under 
19 Energy Safe Vic Country squad for the tenth consecutive year. 
Goulburn Valley League has secured the most selections in the initial Under 19 squad with 
nine players, followed by Ovens & Murray Football League and Geelong Football 
League with eight representatives each. 
 
The Under 19 squad will look to claim its fifth consecutive win over VAFA, after securing a 
tight four point win over VAFA at Frankston Oval last year. 
The Vic Country vs. Vic Metro showdown will be held at Ballarat’s Mars Stadium on Sunday 
July 8, with the Under 19 Challenge kicking off at 11:30am, followed by the seniors at 
2:00pm. 
 
The initial squads will conduct training sessions in mid-June, with the final squads to be 
released in the lead up to the 2018 AFL Victoria Community Championships. 
 
 

 
Bayden Torpey marks strongly in defence against Kyneton.  

His good form this year has been rewarded with selection in the 2018 AFL Victoria Country U19 Squad  

 
 

 
 



KIERAN STRACHAN TRANSFERS TO PORT MELBOURNE’S VFL LIST 
 

 

Kieran Strachan’s VFL journey will continue with the Port Melbourne Football for the 
remainder of season 2018. In June Essendon released Kieran to play on permit with “The 
Borough” until the end of the season. Kieran remains a South Bendigo player and when not 
required for VFL duties will be available for selection with the Bloods.  
The picture and article below has been taken from the Port Melbourne website. 
 
Borough Sign Young Ruckman Kieran Strachan 
The Port Melbourne Football Club are pleased to announce the signing of young ruckman 
Kieran Strachan. Strachan is a 22-year-old, 202 centimetre ruckman initially from South 
Bendigo who has most recently been on Essendon’s VFL list. 
 
With a heavy artillery of AFL-listed personnel to choose from each week for the Bombers, 
Strachan was often an unfortunate ‘victim of circumstance’ when it came to earning a spot 
despite an obvious amount of raw ability and consistently-strong performances with his 
home club South Bendigo. Strachan has only played 4 VFL games since joining the 
Bombers VFL List in 2017 which included being named in the Best Players following a 16-
disposal, 8-mark (5 contested) and 4-tackle match last year. 
 
Strachan won two consecutive best and fairests with the ‘Bloods’ in 2015/16 and has been 
on the radar of several AFL clubs having also tested at the AFL Combine last year. So far 
this season, Strachan has put together 7 games with South Bendigo and even managed to 
sneak forward to boot 9 goals. 
 
With Premiership ruckman Lachie Waddell currently sidelined with a foot injury, Borough 
fans can possibly expect to see Strachan play a role within the engine room over the next 
few weeks.Strachan will officially wear jumper number 50 for the Borough. 
 
From a list change point of view, Strachan officially replaces Wade Donnan who will be put 
on the club’s supplementary list as he returns from recent injury setbacks. 

 
Story credit: https://www.portmelbournefc.com.au/borough-sign-young-ruckman-kieran-strachan 
 

 
 

https://www.portmelbournefc.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2018/06/rsz_img_5273.jpg


SNAPS FROM THE SIDELINES 
Round 10 V Gisborne at The QEO – Pictures: Noni Hyett Bendigo Advertiser  

 

   

 



JUNIOR FOOTBALL 

MICK EASTON COACHING RECOGNITION  

      . 
 

UNDER 12 BOYS 

                                                                                

 

        

50 Game Milestone for Luke 

Congratulations to our Under 12’s Vice 

Captain Luke Feuerherdt on playing 50 

games for South Bendigo. 

 Luke’s work ethic and commitment to 

improve his football mean that he is a 

great role model for his younger 

teammates and his willingness to help 

make him a pleasure to coach. 

well done Luke! 

Luke is pictured with Coach Gary Bath 

 

Congratulations to Mick Easton, our U/16 
Senior Coach. 
Mick was selected as the AFCA Youth 
Coach for the month of May and will be in 
the running for the youth coach of the 
year. 
Thankyou Mick, the club values your 
contribution, as we do all our coaches, 
and hopes you and your team have an 
enjoyable season                   



UNDER 16’s BOYS 

MILESTONE 100 GAMES IN U16’s FOOTBALL 

    
 
Congratulations from all at South Bendigo go to two fine young Under 16’s footballers in Kyle 
Simpkins and Will Purcell. It is a significant achievement to reach the 100 game milestone 
and it is a feat that requires both commitment and dedication. 
Kyle (on the left) and Will are both pictured with our Under 16’s coach Mick Easton. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 



YOUTH GIRLS FOOTBALL 

Macca’s on Your Team 
Our Under 15 and Under12 Girls have received a welcome boost through the donation of 20 
Sherrin footballs, a Coach’s board, a carry bag, a corflute sign for Harry Trott Oval and an 
A3 poster for the clubrooms thanks to Macca’s on Your Team, a community initiative from 
McDonald’s. The equipment was presented to a variety of clubs by Stefan Wojciechowski 
from McDonald’s Bendigo. 

Now in its third year, Macca’s on Your Team provides sporting equipment to junior community 
AFL clubs throughout metro and regional Victoria, with equipment donations exceeding $1 
Million to date. The program aims to encourage Victorian junior sports participants to get 
involved in community sport, socialise with friends and lead active lifestyles. 

Stefan from McDonald’s Bendigo, said he was thrilled to deliver the sports equipment, to his 
local clubs and show his ongoing commitment to grassroots sport in the area. “We are excited 
to deliver over $10,000 worth of equipment to these local clubs. Grassroots sport is an integral 
part of our community and we’re proud to be able to support the club in this way,” 
Wojciechowski said. 

 

 
Our Youth Girls at McDonalds, along with some other Junior Clubs, to receive their award 

 

 



Under 15’s  
 
Following the announcement of the U15’s Youth Girls Leadership Group for 2018 last month 
we thought we should introduce the girls to the broader Club. See below the football profiles 
on Captain Jeanette Ross along with Vice Captains Tia Davidge and Deyanni Ralph-Pryor.   
 
Jeanette Ross 
Age: 13 
Favourite part of playing: Getting to tackle and play with girls  
What got you started playing: Peer pressure from Octavia  
How long have you played the game: 4 games 
Position mostly played: Ruck, CHF, CHB 
AFL team followed: St. Kilda   

 
Name: Deyani Ralph-Pryor 
Age: 14 
Favourite part of playing footy: Scoring a goal 
What got you started playing: Being forced by Octavia 
How long have you played the game: 4 games 
Position mostly played: Ruck Rover, CHF, Wing, CHB  
AFL team followed: Collingwood 
 
Name: Tia Davidge 
Age: 13 
Favourite part of playing: Being part of a team and kicking goals.  
What got you started playing: My Pa taught me from a young age to kick a footy and I've 
always wanted to play.  
How long have you played the game: I started Auskick at 6 years old and I have played ever 
since.  
Position mostly played: Centre Half Forward.  
AFL team followed: Collingwood. 

 

 
U15’s Youth Girls Leadership Group for 2018 

L to R: Vice Ccaptain- Tia Davidge, Captain- Jeanette Ross & Vice Captain Deyani Ralph-Pryor. 



FIXTURE & RESULTS 

Round 7: 2nd June Kangaroo Flat at Harry Trott Oval 
Football 

 Seniors Reserves U18’s 

South Bendigo 14.17-101 15.18-108 8.2-50 

Kangaroo Flat 8.5-56 2.2-14 10.14-74 

 Netball 

 A Grade A Reserve B Grade B Reserve U17’s 

South Bendigo 33 37 32 40 49 

Kangaroo Flat 61 60 43 32 51 

Round 8: 9th June V Strathfieldsaye at Strathfieldsaye 
Football 

 Seniors Reserves U18’s 

South Bendigo 10.10-70 13.5-83 5.7-37 

Strathfieldsaye 24.13-157 7.5-47 12.7-79 

 Netball 

 A Grade A Reserve B Grade B Reserve U17’s 

South Bendigo 68 47 49 39 52 

Strathfieldsaye 38 35 35 25 35 

Round 9: 16th June V Gisborne at the QEO 
Football 

 Seniors Reserves U18’s 

South Bendigo 12.13-85 18.16-124 4.3-27 

Gisborne 17.17-119 4.3-27 10.11-71 

 Netball 

 A Grade A Reserve B Grade B Reserve U17’s 

South Bendigo 38 44 43 44 40 

Gisborne 63 56 30 23 40 

Round 10: 23rd June V Kyneton at the QEO 
Football 

 Seniors Reserves U18’s 

South Bendigo 11.10-76 15.20-110 7.12-54 

Kyneton 20.14-134 4.2-26 8.2-50 

 Netball 

 A Grade A Reserve B Grade B Reserve U17’s 

South Bendigo BYE 43 55 81 BYE 

Kyneton  43 26 17  

Round 11: 30th June V Sandhurst at the QEO 
Football 

 Seniors Reserves U18’s 

South Bendigo 7.9-51 8.3-51 8.4-52 

Sandhurst 16.18-114 11.10-76 13.8-86 

 Netball 

 A Grade A Reserve B Grade B Reserve U17’s 

South Bendigo 39 30 34 32 36 

Sandhurst 75 54 49 48 49 

 
Coming Up 
General Bye: July 7th   

Round 12: 14th July Maryborough  At Harry Trott Oval Kennington 

Round 13: 21st July Castlemaine  At Camp Reserve Castlemaine 

Round 14: 28th July Golden Square At QEO 



MAJOR SPONSORS IN 2018 

 

                       
 

  

                         
                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                        

 

             

 

          


